Minutes for the Woodburn City Council Meeting

06/16/2025
**To be Published**
Minutes for the Woodburn City Council Meeting - June 16, 2025

Call to Order-
The meeting commenced at 7:00PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Attendance-
Present were Clerk-Treasurer Hileman, Chief Parker and Superintendent Walls. As
well as Council Members Graber, Gentz, Gerig, Sarrazine and Watts.

Chief's Report-
Chief Parker had nothing to report.

Superintendent's Report-
Superintendent Walls reported the following:
- Commonwealth meeting to discuss 2 studies being done

Mayor's Report-
Mayor Kelsey was not present.

Clerk-Treasurer's Report-

— The minutes from the June 2, 2025 meeting were presented. Council
Member Sarrazine moved to approve the minutes as presented, with
Council Member Graber providing a second. The motion carried
unanimously.

- The Warrants were presented. After discussion, Council Member
Sarrazine moved to approve payment of the warrants, with Council
Member Graber providing a second. The motion carried unanimously.

Council Members' Report-
Council Members reported the following:
— Council Member Sarrazin brought discussions of the 4th of July
Fireworks and Carshow
— Council Member Watts last meeting. East Central Fire Territory reducing
protection within the City, encouraged everyone to speak with Council
Member Graber who has more information.
— Council Member Gentz mentioned the sale of property at 22121 Main St.
would not be sold, also giving updates to the AG Plus property being
acquired by the City

Audience-



— Rachel Black from Allen County Dept of Planning Services was present to
discuss Resolution 25-285.

— After the information was presented, Council Member Gentz moved to
read Resolution 25-285 by title only with Council Member Gerig providing
a second. The motion carried unanimously. After reading Resolution
25-285, Council Member Sarrazine moved to approve the reading with
Council Member Gentz providing a second. The motion carried
unanimously. Council Member Sarrazine moved to Approve Resolution
25-285 with Council Member Gentz providing a second. The motion
carried unanimously.

Council Member Watts moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Council
Member Gentz. The motion carried unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at
8:12PM.

The next Common Council Meeting is scheduled to take place July 7, 2025 at
7:00pm

For previously approved minutes and recent community news, please visit
cityofwoodburn.org

All Board of Works and City Council meetings are live-streamed at youtube.com/
@CityofWoodburnIN



